MINUTES OF THE SHROPSHIRE HOCKEY DEVELOPMENT GROUP MEETING HELD ON MONDAY JANUARY 28TH AT 28 Kennedy Rd, Shrewsbury
	1. 
	Present - John Beckett, Ian Styles, Gilly Cross, Roger Furnis, Kate Groves

	TO DO

	2. 
	Apologies - Paul Smith, Haydn Cook, Sandra Pattinson, Paul Smith, Jules o Neil, Ben Harper, Stuart Farquar, Shirley Homes

	

	3. 
	Minutes from last meeting – agreed from last meeting

	

	 4.
	Chair’s Report - Indoor hockey – sub committee to run the Indoors with Sarah Bailey the organiser. 8 evenings have been booked on Fridays. 
JB is making progress with grant application and been submitted to Paul Smith. 
School Games – Midlands proposing that there is cap to how many goals can be scored. 

FA are investing £50 million into regenerating artificial surfaces to 3D so clubs need to be aware as they may use existing hockey astro turfs

Coaching – new guidelines should have been announced in March but now September. Want lots of people to coach in clubs but there is no given coaching ‘level’ so lots of coaches but no assessments! 

Chairman disappointed at lack of representation from clubs at this meeting. No representation or apology from Oswestry, Wem, Market Drayton or Whitchurch Hockey Clubs.

	JB


	5. 
	Treasurer’s Report - See attached report – received grant from SSSAA. JAC/JDC looking good. JAC received grant from Paul Smith. As numbers grow in JAC there is need know financial situation and the scope of budget. 
Indoor account should break even. 
 
	IS

	6. 
	Secretary’s Report – generate better attendance

	KG


	7.


	JDC Report – 
4 summer JDC’s – Ludlow, Wenlock, Shrewsbury & Whitchurch – run during last 5 weeks of summer term. Coaches have been organised for all 4 centres (at least 2 at each)
Need to encourage all players to register on the EHB website. 
Shirley will give information to the school games co-ordinator. 
Autumn JDC’s are ready to go.  Whitchurch probably have to move the night. Players will register directly with EH and the payment will go there. 
 
	GC

	8. 
	JAC Report – 
JAC squads all selected – All players registered on EH player system. Good numbers in each age group. Lots of games have been played. Squads to be cut to 16 for the tournaments. 
Pitches have been divided for training with small sided games. Space been ok. 

Boys – running an U16 this year along with U15, U14 & U13. U16/U17 have not been able to train as coaches train at the same time so it has relieved pitch space. 

Gap between counties is closing.

Next year optimise space and coaches
 
	JO, JB

	9. 
	 School Competitions –
 All done
School games – kwik sticks on to play on 3G pitch. Meole Brace primary were the winners. 
It was it a hard sell in terms of Shropshire Hockey as it was a multi-event so the focus was on a variety of sports.  The games were problematic with the 7-a-side on a 3G pitch. William Brooks were overall winners. No girls teams in the 7-a-side. Good umpiring. Thank you to Ian and Shirley for doing the Shropshire School Games. 

	IS, SH,
JO,SP

JB,GC

	10.
	Club Competitions –
RF getting the process of entries going for Saturday morning leagues. Central venue leagues are very important to raise the profile of the tournament. RF wants it to be a professional tournament and competitive. 
Amanda Bailey doing the results, players to be smartly dressed, trophies for winners and names team managers. 

Idea is to impress parents and make it a professional, well run tournament. 

JB – passed on what a great job RF is doing and has done. Thanks were passed onto RF. 

	RF,GC,
AF



	11.
	England Hockey / SCC / Energize - New EH coaching programme to be released now in September. 

	

	12.
	AOB Presentation evening –
 Thursday June 25th 6pm – 10pm - William Brookes School – bar & refreshments booked.
Any info on website to Muppet. 
 
	JB,GC

	13.
	Date of Next Meeting:
Shropshire Hockey AGM – 18 May St Georges

Monday 22nd June – venue TBC
	KG


